

Monday 11 June 2018  
1, Tennyson Street, 7:30pm  
Agenda

1. Apologies For Absence  
GW
2. Minutes of the meetings of the 23 April 2018 & Residents Car Parking Meeting  
Approved
3. Matters Arising
  - WERA Notice Board: we now have at NM's house. Needs to be installed. Want to have some permanent pages, plus some things that change. NM has one set of keys. Will give the other set to GW. On facebook will ask for volunteer to install. JO to make heading.
4. Residents' Car Parking Consultation  
NM has been in discussion with City of Lincoln council. We need some data re number of spaces, costs, number of bays etc. Also how many permits have been withdrawn. Will meet on Wed 27<sup>th</sup> June, 12pm, at council. MC will accompany NM. Consultation will be in Sept. Will consult on time of operation, number of bays. Add any other topics want to consult on. JA raised issue of adult children living at home who want a permit.
5. Planning Matters
  - Property A: 2<sup>nd</sup> application. MC has seen the plans but they don't show much. SL suggested to have discussion with Neil Murray. Need to challenge because previously two flats but now three flats plus five parking spaces. Doesn't need two on street parking permits, because have extra five spaces. MC will get in touch with Neil Murray. Decontamination is still ongoing.
  - Property B: WERA will not object, but needs to have Section 106.
  - Property C: (8 bedrooms): WERA will object. Have started work but will apply for retrospective permission.
6. West End Bus Service  
Have lost route to Burton Rd. Long Leys Residents Association are not happy. NM will meet with the County Council along with LLRA.
7. Traffic Speed Calming  
LLRA agreed to purchase flashing sign. WERA can borrow. Three sites are: near infants school, West Parade and Hewson Rd.
8. Feedback from 6 monthly meeting with University and other agencies.  
NM and RL attended. It was well attended by uni, council, police, PPASB. Will promote putting bins out and away, also car parking. Council and Police will give us same resources for Fresher's Fortnight. Will also include Health and Safety re coming home from nightclubs. Want to ask to keep streetlights on for that period.
9. West End Gala/Big Lunch
  - Gala – now has a working committee. Date is 23 Sept, 2018. JO to finish poster. Hitch with funding. Needed to apply before Christmas, but were awaiting info re costs, so sent March. Then couldn't find our application. Re-sent it. Told need to send on new form. RL sent it back. Time is short now. RL sent to Dawber Foundation as well. They can approve quickly. If get both then can send one back. SL and RL will be on holiday on the Gala day.
  - Big Lunch is 1<sup>st</sup> July, on cricket pitch on Common.
10. Feedback from meeting with Jacqueline Mayer
  - Uni want to host screening of film. Also want to take photo of West End residents as a group. It has been suggested that the Uni might be able to host a showing of a photographic history of the West End.

- Uni want to host screening of film. Also want to take photo of West End residents as a group. It has been suggested that the Uni might be able to host a showing of a photographic history of the West End.
  - NM also mentioned about having student street wardens.
- 11. Feedback from Carholme Community Forum**
    - SL pleased with response from Francesca Bell from PPASB unit. New person re bins is Emma Carter. SL submitted house numbers which had left rubbish around. Letters have been sent to tenants. Received phone call from Emma Carter, who has also visited offending properties.
    - Section 106 Funding: spent on changing rooms at West Common. Not given to the community but to the council for amenities. Where is money from Roman Wharf and infill developments on Blenheim Rd? Will we get anything for 49-51 West Parade? NM to ask.
  - 12. WERA Booklet**

Have got £250 from university. JO said will cost £280, without insert, or £242 with discount. Deadline beginning of September, to be distributed by 16<sup>th</sup> Sept ie a week before the Gala.
  - 13. West End Play Area.**

SL: site safety check has taken place. Most of the equipment is OK. Some not up to British standards, but many playgrounds are like this. Parents group went in and cleared vegetation. Weedkiller has gone down. Simon Davis will send men for two days to do joinery. Someone volunteered to varnish. Will be open 8am to 5pm in summer, and 4pm in winter. Have asked for quote for opening from Continental Landscapes.
  - 14. Residents' Meeting Dates**

Jacqueline and Judith from University of Lincoln said will be happy to come back to another meeting, eg end of August.
  - 15. Any other urgent business**
    - Article 4 Issues
 

Issue around Property D. Council say haven't got evidence about whether previously was HMO.
    - Angus and Doug (filming team from uni) enjoyed making videos, had good feedback. Want next videos to be higher quality. Theme: Hidden Gems. Want to show relationships between students and residents. Want to show amenities in the area eg schools, businesses, Whitton's Park, pubs, cricket team.
    - Also want to make a documentary about the West End. Want to screen on campus. Details still to be finalised.
    - MC said homeless people living in garage on Rudgard Lane. Police came and moved them on. Moving from one garage to another.
    - Date of next meeting
 

TUESDAY, 17 July 2018, 8pm.